
 

Maine’s Most Wanted 

 

Brazilian Elodea 
Curly-leaved Pondweed 

European Frogbit 
European Naiad 

Eurasian Milfoil 

Fanwort 
Hydrilla 

Parrot Feather 
Variable-leaf Milfoil 

Water Chestnut 
Yellow Floating Heart 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Invasive Aquatic Plants: What You Can Do! 
 

In recent years, Milfoil and other invasive aquatic plants have been a targeted concern by many organizations 
involved in the preservation of Maine lakes.  Through the efforts of dedicated volunteers, property owners and 

various organizations, many lakes have successfully avoided the threat presented by these plants.  However, with 
continued success of such efforts, it is not uncommon for individuals and organizations to become complacent. 

 
The Maine DEP currently identifies eleven banned invasive aquatic plants. 

These plants, whether native or non-native to Maine, have been identified to 

be harmful to the existing plant and animal life found in a body of water.  If 
introduced and allowed to spread, these plants can devastate a body of 

water, drastically changing its composition and ultimately impacting all 
aspects of recreation found on the lake. 

     continued on page 2   
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continued from page 1….. 
 
As a property owner, you have a vested interest in ensuring that Cold Stream Pond remains free of these 
threats.  Prevention is the best defense!          

Simple Ways You Can Help 
• Familiarize yourself with the named plants:  Many organizations, such as the Maine DEP 

and the Volunteer Lake Monitoring Program, provide detailed descriptions and pictures that are 
easily accessed on their websites.  For more information visit www.maine.gov/dep or 
www.mainevolunteerlakemonitors.org 

• Take precautions when transporting your watercraft between bodies of water:  
Inspect and rinse your watercraft and motor, removing any vegetation found before launching 
into any lake or stream.      

• Monitor your shoreline and water conditions:  Know what is normal for your property and 
shoreline; quickly report any unusual changes in vegetation, water quality, or animal life.    

• Stay informed:  Many organizations publish regular newsletters that often include articles 
including regular updates about water conditions.  See back page for a recommended list. 

• Be an active member of your lake association:  The Cold Stream Campowners Association 
is actively involved in protecting our lake. By supporting the organization, you are helping 
protect the lake. 

• Share your knowledge:  Cold Stream Pond is used by many visitors throughout the year.  
Make sure your family and friends, using the lake for recreational purposes, are aware of the 
potential hazard these plants pose and are aware of how to inspect their watercraft.   

 
  

BOARD BRIEFS 
 

The Board of Directors of the Cold Stream Campowners Association meets quarterly to discuss issues 
and ideas which promote the protection and preservation of Cold Stream Pond.  Since the topics are of 
interest to us all, it is important that everyone stay informed regarding issues discussed during these 
meetings.  To help with this, “Board Briefs” is being introduced as a regular article in our newsletters.  
In this section, our secretary, Ellen Woolley, will provide a brief summary of topics and issues which 
may be of particular interest to everyone. 
 
 Water Quality Grant – A $1500 grant is awarded each year for the purpose of funding a project which directly 
improves water quality in Cold Stream Pond.  The Grant Committee is composed of Board Members, personnel from 
the Department of Environmental Protection, Soil and Water Conservation Department, and Town’s Code Enforcement 
Officer.  This year’s grant was awarded to the Lower Webb Cove Road Association for a culvert replacement and 
ditching to prevent erosion into the pond.  
 
Administrative Assistant Hire – The Board unanimously hired Rene Lindsay as our new Administrative Assistant.  
Rene’s duties will include compiling the newsletter, maintaining and updating records, and other administrative duties.  
Rene’s efficiency and dedication has already made a positive impact on our organization. 
 

Finances – In these economic times, the issue of fiscal responsibility has been prominent in Board discussions.  
Membership drives, a small dues increase, limitation of mailings, comparison of printing costs, scrutiny of interest 
bearing accounts, have all been decisions made by the Board.  After the November issues of the newsletter, it will 
only be mailed to CSCOA members.  Other interested campowners may access the newsletter on the website.  The 
annual food drive and merchandise sales continue to be excellent fund-raisers for the Association. Membership 
promotions continue in an effort to increase our budget through dues monies. 
 
Lake Preservation – The Association continues its membership in COLA and VLMP.  Both of these organizations 
assist campowners in strategies which preserve water quality.  We are pleased to report that Cold Stream Pond water 
quality continues to be excellent and is closely monitored with the assistance of these worthwhile organizations.  
When dealing with winter maintenance, culvert repair, etc. it is the commitment of the CSCOA to use best practices in 
engineering and soil conservation with lake preservation paramount when undertaking all projects. 
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Install a dryer vent recycler.  This inexpensive and easy to install 

unit will allow all that warm air generated when drying your clothes 

to remain in your home.  Models, such as the “Heat Keeper” by 

Dundas Jafine, are available at your local hardware store or online 

at www.amazon.com.  

 

NOTE: For ELECTRIC clothes dryers only. 

 

President’s Report 

The Board of Directors has met once since the annual meeting and I have spent a lot of time helping 
with the transition between the past and how we are now trying to do most of the tasks Julie Nadeau 
previously completed.  So far it seems to be working well.  Rene Lindsay has proven to be an 
invaluable assistant and is constantly looking for ways to streamline our book-keeping and 
administrative functions.  Connie Rand of Rand Advertising has been updating the website with new 
information and purging some past invalid links.  Four new directors volunteered at the annual 
meeting to serve on our Board and they have definitely helped by offering new opinions and insight 
into our activities. 

Lynn Greenleaf and Rene have also developed a new system for dealing with our inventory items.  As 
we previously reported, T-shirts, sweat shirts, afghans and other items will no longer be available on-
line.  For small orders, items can be purchased three times per year:  at the bake sale, at the annual 
meeting and on the Friday and Saturday after Thanksgiving at my office (108 Abbott Drive) between 
9AM and 12 Noon.  Lynn and I also agreed to take and ship special orders if the total cost (exclusive 
of shipping) exceeds $100. 

I’d also like to thank Tom Quirk for generously donating his time, ink and paper to print off 500 color 
copies of our Association brochure which was created by Christine Weymouth.  A copy was included 
with this newsletter for your review and we hope you will give them out to non-members.  We realize 
the donated copies are not top of the line print quality.  But we felt our members could use them to 
help get some new members.  In the future, we hope to send professionally printed brochures in a 
welcome basket to everyone buying property on the lake. 

We are also considering having Rene Lindsay update the Association Map.  However, due to our lack 
of new members and the resultant budget issues, the Board is not sure if we should take on the cost 
of making new maps.  We still have over 100 copies of the 2005 version which indicates there has not 
been a great demand except for the free copies to the members.  If you would like a free copy of the 
2005 map, please come by my office on the Friday or Saturday after Thanksgiving. 

As a final note, I’d like to ask all people who live on the lake to make some effort to maintain the 
ditches and culverts on the other side of the road from your property.  Even if you are not able to do 
so yourselves, most people have someone doing odd jobs around their camps.  The ditches should be 
mowed a few times per year, culverts need to be cleaned out to prevent freezing and the entrances to 
diversion dikes or ditches need to be cleaned out to allow new water and sediment to get into the 
ditches instead of running down the roads.  These tasks just can’t all be handled by the road 
associations and contact people.  It is up to all of us to protect our lake for the generations to come.  
Have a great holiday season and we’ll see you next year. 
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Road Association Contacts 
 

Enfield Road Association    John Keller    732 - 4080 

Webb Cove Owner’s Road Association  John Tarleton    732 - 5188 
Lower Webb Cove Road Association  Brian Libby    732 - 6106 

Upper Webb Cove Road Association  Larry Wilson    446 - 6083 
Millett-Mallet Road Association, Inc.  Pete Lemay    732 – 4275  

 

Other Road Contacts 
 

Davis Road    Al Theriault  732 – 4223   tag1970@midmaine.com 
Abbott Road   Dave Cook  732 – 4650   clssurveying@midmaine.com 

Cedar Rest Road  Dwight Priest  732 – 4802   dpriest8@hotmail.com 

Holiday Lane   Marion Morrison  732 – 6075 / 794 – 6332                n/a 
Holiday Lane (alternate)  Gary Amero  732 – 6053 / 827 – 4340 gamero001@msn.com 

Lemay Road    Pete Lemay  732 – 4275                  n/a  
Lemay Road (alternate)  John Keller  732 – 4080   jkeller@sad67.k12.me.us 

West & Paige Roads  Jeff Neal  732 – 4643            jeff@nealassociates.com 

 

Emergency Numbers 

 Enfield or Lowell                911 

 Lincoln: Ambulance       794-2911 

                Fire        794-6511 

          Police       794-2221 

Non-Emergency Healthcare (walk-in) 

 Cold Stream Healthcare    732-3131 

 The Health Center        794-6499 

Code Enforcement 

 Enfield         732-4270 

 Lincoln         794-3372 

 Lowell           732-5177 

Animal Control 

 Enfield: Bruce Hallett         732-4514 

 Lowell: Meg Curtis          732-3861 hm 

             794-3457 wk 

 Lincoln: Police             794-8455 

Veterinarians 

 Timberland Animal Hospital 827-7177 

 Chester Animal Hospital 794-2706 

Other 

 Warden Service  941-4440 

 

Cold Stream Campowners Association, Inc. 

P O Box 478 

Enfield, Maine 04493 
 

Officers 
 

David Cook, President   732-4650   
Darold Wooley, Vice President     732-4063 

Lynn Greenleaf, Treasurer  732-4402 

Ellen Woolley, Secretary   732-5353 
 

Directors 
 

Jackie Proctor  Pete Lemay 

Susan Harvey  John Keller 
Joe Cyr   Dick Blanchard 

Vaughn Cole  Christine Weymouth 
Tom Quirk  Leonard Pelletier 

 
Administrative Assistant 

 
Rene Lindsay  rtlindsay@midmaine.com 
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As some of you may have noticed, repairs on the outlet dam have been ongoing 
this summer. The dam gate was 
replaced earlier this summer and in 
September the riprap on the south 
bank was completed. It was a 
spectacular job done on the south bank 
riprap care of King Brothers!  
 
The second phase of the dam project is 
presently underway and includes 
clearing and gravel on the old tote path 
across Vaughn Cole’s property, riprap 
between the dam and fishway and east 
approximately 20’.This project should 
add many years to the life of the dam.  Vaughn Cole should be given a ton of 
credit for the progress of this dam rebuilding project! Without his unflappable 
demeanor we wouldn’t have been able to accomplish this project. 
 

The fishway aspect of the project is still 
in the design phase. It is not as simple 
as it may sound to design a fishway 
that will pass salmon and brook trout, 
but not northern pike. The fishway is 
still blocked to all fish passage and we 
hope to move forward with installation 
of the new fishway exclusion device 
soon. 
 
Presently, there are fishway barriers 
excluding pike at the Howland Dam on 

the Piscataquis River and at the West Enfield Dam on the Penobscot River. This 
may not always be the case, however. The agreement with the Penobscot River 
Trust specifies that the so called “Howland Bypass” will not have any trap and sort 
facility, which is probably the most controversial aspect of the agreement to 
remove the three dams in the Penobscot Drainage. Without a bypass trap and sort 
facility, pike and other aquatic invasive species will be able to move throughout the 
Piscataquis Drainage, and most likely into the upper Penobscot Drainage. Stay 
tuned!     
 
Size and condition of landlocked salmon continues to improve at Cold Stream Pond. We 
will be setting our trapnets at Cold Stream the week of October 20th and also hope to 
deploy the electro-fishing boat this fall. I will report on the trapnetting results in the 
spring newsletter. 
 
 

 

Fisheries Report 

By Nels Kramer, Fisheries Biologist 
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Food Sale 2008 

The Board of Directors would like to thank everyone who 

volunteered their time and/or goodies to this year’s food 

sale.  As always, all the homemade goodies were a big 
hit.  Pies and breads seem to be the hot items, so we 

are hoping to collect more of them for next year’s sale.  
 

Thank you to the Town of Enfield and the Senior Center 
for donating the space.  Hope to see you next year!  

  

Trash Pick-up Reminder 
One easy way that we can all contribute to keeping our 

lake and the surrounding area beautiful is to practice 
good trash maintenance.  In addition to making sure 

that all trash is disposed of in a proper receptacle, it is 

also important to ensure that trash is properly placed 
out for pickup on the appointed days.  Trash that is 

inappropriately placed out by the roadside can be as 
damaging to our area as trash that is carelessly thrown 

onto the ground.  
 

As a reminder, please follow these simple guidelines: 

• NO PLASTIC BAGS!  All trash bags should 

only be placed in plastic trash containers.  
Plastic bags left out are easily accessed by 

animals and will result trash being spread.    
• For easy handling, please don’t use containers 

larger than 33 gallons.  

• Please do not over stuff the containers.  If the 

lid doesn’t fit securely then the local critters 

can again gain easy access to the contents 
inside.   

• Trash pick-up is on Monday; please refrain 

from putting trash out prior to Sunday evening.   
TAKE PRIDE IN YOUR CAMP ROAD! 

 

Erosion Control 

Following a motion made at the annual meeting to be 

more concerned with erosion, two check dams were 
built on the uphill side of Abbott Drive.  This dam and rip 

rap were installed by Mathew Murphy of Cook Land 
Services.  Photo courtesy of Dave Cook. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank You Julie! 
We would like to extend a warm thank you to Julie Nadeau 

for all her years of hard work and dedication to our 

Association.  For many years, Julie has been actively 
involved in all aspects of the Association and has been 

instramental in our development as we grew.  Though she 
has decided it is time for her to pursue new interest, her 

contributions to our organization will not be forgotten.   
 

Brook Trout 

All you anglers out there will be happy to know that, on 
June 17, 2008, the lake was stocked with Brook Trout.  

The trout were deposited into the lake just in front of 
Steve and Lynn Greenleaf’s home.  Lucky enough to 

have a front row seat for the occasion, Steve snapped 
these photos of the Cobb Hatchery employees while 

they were hard at work.   
 

 
Inventory Sales 

As a reminder, Cold Stream Pond Association 
merchandise is now only available for purchase three (3) 

times per year.  It will be available at both the Annual 
Food Sale and the Annual Meeting.  In addition, it will be 

available for sale on the Friday and Saturday following 

Thanksgiving at Dave Cook’s office located at 108 Abbott 
Drive.   
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The Lake: Water and Ice 
 
Many of us consider the skimming over of a lake as the first sign that the winter season is upon us.  Ice 

fishing, skating and snowmobiling are all popular winter activities many of us enjoy once a lake has taken 
its frozen form.  However, the importance of the freezing process goes far beyond just the recreational 

pleasure it provides.  The process of cooling and freezing is an important step in the life cycle of the 

lake’s water.    
 

During the summer season, the upper layer of water is considerably warmer than what is found at its 
lower depths.  Since warmer water is lighter, it actually “floats” on the colder water.  Swimmers can 

easily feel this difference when diving from the surface to the bottom, even in relatively shallow areas a 

difference can be felt.  Though the warmer water is rich in oxygen, most of the minerals found in a lake 
reside in the deeper, cooler water.  In order for these important nutrients to reach the surface and the 

oxygen rich water to reach the bottom, the water must somehow be mixed; this is where the formation 
of ice comes into play.   

 
As the air becomes progressively cooler, so does the surface water.  Eventually, the surface water cools 

to that temperature of the deeper water; when this happens, the two begin to mix and result in the 

nutrients and oxygen being distributed throughout the water.  After this occurs, the surface water 
continues to cool and begins to freeze; during the winter, the bottom water is actually warmer than the 

surface.  The ice floats and eventually thickens enough to support those winter activities that we are all 
so fond of.  

 

In the spring, this process is reversed.  As the ice begins to melt and the surface water warms, the two 
layers again mix.  Eventually, the cooler water once again sinks to the bottom and the warmer surface 

water floats at the top for our swimming pleasure.    

Judging Ice Thickness 
The American Pulpwood Association 

provides the following guidelines to help 
gauge the conditions of lake ice. 

Ice Thickness Permissible Load 

(in inches) (clear, blue lake ice) 

  

2 One person on foot 

3 

Group of people walking 
single file 

7.5 Passenger Car (2 ton gross) 

8 Light truck (2 1/2 ton gross) 

10 

Medium truck (3 1/2 ton 
gross) 

12 Heavy truck (7-8 ton gross) 

15 Heavy truck (10 ton gross) 

20 25 tons 

25 45 tons 

30 70 tons 

36 110 tons 

Special Note:  The Maine DEP recommends at 
least 5” of ice before it is safe to operate a 
snowmobile or ATV on it.  

COLD STREAM POND 

WINTER 2009 ICE FISHING REGULATIONS 

• Open January 1st 
• Daily Bag Limit on Salmon – 1 fish 

Minimum Length Limit on Salmon – 14 inches 

• Daily Bag Limit on Lake Trout (Togue) – 5 fish 

Minimum Length Limit on Lake Trout – 14 inches 

• Daily Bag Limit on Brook Trout – 2 fish 

Minimum Length Limit on Brook Trout – 6 inches 
• 8 Fish aggregate (1 salmon, 5 lake trout, 2 brook 

trout). 

• Closed to night fishing (from ½ hour after sunset to 

½ hour before sunrise) 
• It is illegal to dump unused baitfish into any water 

body. 

• It is illegal to deposit any meat, bones, dead fish or 

other food material for the purpose of luring fish. 

• It is illegal to place any ice shack on the lake more 

than 3 days before the season opens (December 
29th) 

• All ice shacks will be removed from the parking lot by 

the 15th of April. Those that remain will be destroyed 
or sold at the discretion of the Town of Enfield. 

**Special Note:  COLD STREAM POND is 
NOT open to night fishing. 
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The Other Grouse! 

 
Here in Maine we are all very familiar with the ruffed grouse. But Maine is also 

home to its smaller cousin, the spruce grouse.  Spruce grouse are associated with 
the boreal forests of Alaska, Canada, and the northern border states.  Though 

they prefer the conifer dominated boreal forests, spruce grouse are also closely 

associated with low-lying coniferous wetlands and bog edges.  Spruce grouse are 
a medium-sized dark-colored bird.  Males are dark, slightly larger than females 

with a black throat and breast, and the characteristic red comb over the eye.  The 
tail is black with a chestnut-colored band along the edge.  Females are generally 

more mottled gray-brown with white 

barrings on the under-parts which allows for 
concealment during nesting.  In fact, spruce 

grouse rely heavily on camouflage and will often stay still when 
approached within a few feet.  This type of behavior has earned them 

the nickname “fool hen”. 

 
Like their cousin, male’s springtime courtship behavior includes “log 

drumming’, but also features strutting, tail-spreading, and periodic short 
flights with exaggerated wing beats.  Nests are usually a well-

concealed depression on the ground in brush or adjacent to a tree trunk or 

stump.  Incubation lasts for three weeks, and clutch size ranges from 4-10 
eggs that hatch in late May to early June.  After hatching, the hen “broods” 

their chicks all night and leads them to feeding sites during the day.  Mortality 
is highest for chicks in the two weeks after hatching and is primarily due to 

predation although exposure does contribute to some mortality.  Chicks remain 

in broods for 70 to 100 days at which time they begin to disperse.  Males begin 
to disperse before females. 

 
This bird, listed as non-game here in Maine forages on the ground and in trees.  

During warmer months they feed on a variety of berries, green plants, insects, 
and mushrooms.  In winter, they rely almost exclusively on conifer needles.  The bird’s crop can store up 

to 10% of its body weight in food, to be digested at night. 

 
So keep a look out for these birds we call fool hens while you are out and about the woods this winter. 

 

DEPARTMENT OF INLAND FISHERIES & WILDLIFE 

WILDLIFE DIVISION 

PENOBSCOT VALLEY REGIONAL OFFICE 
73 COBB ROAD, ENFIELD, MAINE 04493 

PHONE (207) 732 – 4132     FAX (207) 732 – 4405 

Email : mark.caron@maine.gov 
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A Tribute to “Mr. Charles”   
by Shannon Hall 

 
If you knew our neighbor, Charlie Dolan, you know that Cold Stream 

Pond and our community will not be the same without him.  
The children next door called him "Mr. Charles". He was a tall, strong, 

and handsome man; a real gentleman who was loved dearly by all 
who knew him.   

 

He and Marilyn have owned their camp on Cedar Rest road since 
1951.  There they would spend their summers with their four 

daughters Janiffer, Becky, Melanie, & Caroline.  They lived in Lincoln 
until they moved to the lake to live year round, and have resided here 

for 16 years, being the best neighbors anyone could possibly ask for! 

 
Mr. Charles was known to get up very early and go for his daily swim 

in the lake, sometimes very late in the season.  I will miss seeing and 
hearing him do this.  Some of you would often join him for breakfast & 

coffee at the 95'er.  He also enjoyed dinner at Little Peters. 
 

Everyone knew Charles through community events.  He was a Director of the Campowners Association 

for 8 years.  He was also known through the Ammadast Grange Hall, where he was known 
for his delicious "Cracker Fudge".   He also loved socializing at the jam sessions, and helping out with the 

popcorn. 
 

Later in life, Charlie pursued his passion for gardening by volunteering his time at Pelletier’s Greenhouse.  

Mr. Charles was a great gardener!  He also loved to feed the birds, listen to the loons and enjoyed the 
company of Mrs. Beasley. 

 
Wherever you would run into him at the town office, post office, or at the local Hannaford he would stop 

& chat.  This often delayed his gardening time, haha.  “That's all right”, Marilyn would say "he has to stop 

and talk to everyone", "that's Charles"!  
 

Mr. Charles will be remembered to us all, as the gardener next door with the huge heart, at times, being 
a father figure to me and a grandfather to my children.  I loved talking to him, especially when it came to 

gardening.  I will miss seeing him every day, in every season.  As I can picture him in his big green bug 
netting in spring, in the lake on early summer mornings, in the garden in the hot afternoon sun, raking 

the leaves in the fall and being the quiet, handsome, white haired neighbor he was in the winter.  We will 

miss your peanut butter fudge, your beautifully potted plants and you working next to us in your garden. 
   

Mr. Charles fell asleep in death peacefully on August 6th, ''here at home, on the lake'' with Marilyn and his 
four beautiful girls & Mrs. Beasley by his side. 

 

You would have never known he was fighting cancer because he was always positive, upbeat and 
cheerful.  And, always willing to help out his neighbors even then!  He was a special neighbor to all of 

us.   He was our "Mr. Charles"  
 

WE ALL LOVE & MISS YOU DEARLY. 

YOU WILL BE IN OUR HEARTS & MEMORIES 

FOREVER. 

Brian, Shannon, Lily,Mayzie & Innora Hall 
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COLD STREAM CAMPOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC 

FISCAL YEAR 2009 – MEMBERSHIP LISTING 
JULY 1, 2008 – JUNE 30, 2009 

Adams,Marvin & Glenna Gaetani & Hall Ludden,Doug & Pat Sanborn, Dennis & Marsha 

Aiken,Daniel Galm & Marcoulier Mace,Ed & Daphene Sargent, Shane & Lee 

Applebee, Thomas & Lauren Gardiner, Keith Madden,Randy & Julie Saucier, Tom & Joan 

Applebee,Vinal & Marilyn Garland,Scott & Tammy Madden,Toni & Cindy Shaughnessy,Michael & Jeanine 

Artes,Lorna & Bryan Giovino, Fred & Barbara Mailman, Paul & Rose Shedd,John & Pat 

Bergeron,George & Vicki Goding Realty Trust Mason,Peter & Linda Sirois, Tom & Barbara 

Bevis,Kathy Goslin, David & Melinda Mattson, Richard & Katherine Smith,Ben & Peggy 

Bickford,Betty Gray,Ruth Mayer, Paul & Lynn Smith,David & Julianna 

Bishop,Albert & Norma Greenleaf,Steve & Lynn Maynard,Ed & Leona Smith,Manley & Mary 

Blanchard,Dick & Nancy Gregoire,Bob McKinnon, Clyde & Susan Smith,Owen & June 

Bradbury,Gordon & Betty Hannigan, Calista & Earle McKinnon, Vaughn & Linda Spooner,Peter & Lynne 

Brann,Joe & Jane Harvey,Clayton & Sue McManus,Geri Sprague,Bill & Jean 

Brown,Bill & Sue Haverlock,Mark & Bethany Mills,Jeffery & Tammy Spremullo, Carol & Gary 

Buchanan,Gordon & Rachel Haynes, Virginia Morrison, Marion & Hazle Stevens, Rusty 

Buchanan,Mary Heal & Kolodgie Mulligan, Kevin & Brenda Tamburo, Alfonzo & Gail 

Carney,Pat & Jeanne Henderson,Deborah Nadeau, Randy & Cece Tanous,Wakine & Ann 

Clark & Rutherford Hodsdon,David Neal, Clarence Jr. Tarleton, John & Julie 

Clukey,Wayne & Ethel House & Kann Neal,David & Vickie Theriault,Al & Gail 

Cole,Peter & Jane Huntley,Steve & Barbara Neal,Jeff & Debbie Thomas,Ted & Beth 

Cole,Vaughn & Gloria Jackson, Wayne & Brenda Needham,Jack & Mary Thornton,Tom & Brenda 

Collins, Susan Jenkins,Charlie & Ida Pelletier,Leonard & Rena Wallace & Weymouth 

Cook,David & Laura Johnson,Robert & Katie Pelletier,Roger & Linda Victory, Ronald 

Cyr,Joe & Suzanne Keller, John & Betty Persson,Peter & Sandra Warren, James & Dottie 

Deland,Rod & Diane Keller,Matthew & Faye Poulin,Jean Claude & Gisele Wermer, John 

Deshane- Martin, Linda Keller,Rachael Powell, Mike & Gayle West,John & Delma 

Dolan,Charles & Marilyn Kelley,Paul & Tracy Proctor,David & Jackie Weymouth Pines Limited 

Douglas-Burns,Geraldine King,Carroll & Edie Quirk,Tom & Gayle Weymouth,Ronald & Lori 

Ewing,Norman & Gay King,Phil & Mallie Randall & Hubbard Willett, Willis & Amaryl 

Eyles,Steve & Alice Kirsch,Frank & Guila Reinzo,John & Joan Wooley,Darold & Janice 

Farrell,Gregg & Angela Kolouch,Bob & Mary Jayne Reymer, Catherine & Robert Woolley,Ed & Ellen 

Folster,Tim & Kathy L'Italien,Marco & Jean Robinson,Bob & Betty Wurzel,Bob & Geraldine 

Fortin, John & Margaret Landry,Jackie Rollins, George & Joanne Wyman, Donald & Judy 

French,Rosabelle Lemay,Pete Rossell,Therese Zych,James & Karen 

Furman,Rocky & Becky Leonard, Ralph & Anita Russell, Joyce  

Total of 135 Members for FY09   Current as of November 5, 2008 

 

 

 

 

 We are saddened by the loss of: 

 
 

Donald Euclid Theriault, 74  4/10/08 
Couleton Markham, 86  5/14/08 

Peter Leonard    6/27/08 

Charles Dolan, 83   8/6/08 
George “Bud” Stevens, 87  10/6/08 

 
Farewell, Dear Friends! 
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This issue is the last newsletter that will be sent to all property owners.  In 
order to receive future issues, you must be an active member of the Cold 
Stream Campowners Association.   
 
To renew or join, please complete the following: 

Fiscal Year 2009-Membership Dues Form 
2008/2009 Membership Year, July 1, 2008 thru June 30, 2009 

 
Name:__________________________   Home Phone:____________________ 

 
Street Address:___________________   Alt Phone:_______________________ 

 
Town:__________________________   Camp Road:____________________ 
 
State:________  Zip:______________   Circle one: Enfield / Lincoln / Lowell 
 
Email:_________________________ 

 
To renew or join: complete form and mail it, along with a check for $30, to:  
Cold Stream Campowners’ Association,PO Box 478, Enfield, ME 04493     
 
 

 

 If you break through the ice: 

• Don’t Panic! 

• Don’t try to climb out; you’ll 

just continue to break the ice 

again. 

• Lay both arms flat on 

unbroken ice and kick hard.  

Once you are lifted onto solid 

ice, ROLL to safety. 

 

Friends on the Move….. 

Enfield 

 
Chandler Reality Inc to Clarence Wilson 
Thomas Needham Trustee to Kevin & Patricia 
Smith 
Lynn Spooner to Thomas Applebee 
 

Lincoln 
No transfers to report 

 
Lowell 
No transfers to report 

 

INVENTORY ITEMS AVAILABLE:   
T-shirts, Sweatshirts, Hats, Afghans, 2005 Maps 
 
Items will be available on the Friday and 
Saturday following Thanksgiving at Dave Cook’s 
Office, 108 Abbott Drive from 9 AM – Noon.  
Items are also available at the Annual Food Sale 
and Annual Meeting.  

 

GET INVOLVED: 
Volunteers are always welcome!  Please contact 
any of the Board Members to see how you can 
help out. 
 
Ideas, articles, pictures, etc. are always needed 
for the newsletters.  If you would like to 
contribute please email Rene at 
rtlindsay@midmaine.com.   



       

 
 

                                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Online Resources 
 
Cold Stream Campowners Association – www.coldstreampond.com 

PEARL (Public Educational Access to Resources on Lakes – www.pearl.maine.edu 

VLMP (Volunteer Lake Monitoring Program) – www.mainevolunteerlakemonitors.org 
EPA (Environmental Protection Agency) – www.epa.gov 

Maine DEP – www.maine.gov/dep 
MCLA (Maine Congress of Lake Associations) – www.mainecola.org 

Maine Audubon Society – www.maineaudubon.org 

Maine State Planning Office – www.state.me.us/spo 
Maine DEP Land and Water – www.state.me.us/dep/blwq/index.htm 

Lake Environmental Association – www.mainelakes.org 
Maine Lakes Conservancy Institute – www.mlci.org 

UMaine Cooperative Extension – www.umext.maine.edu 
Maine Alliance of Road Associations – www.maineroads.org 

Natural Resources Council of Maine – www.nrcm.org 

 
 

COLD STREAM CAMPOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 
P O BOX 478 
ENFIELD, ME 04493 

For more information on topics impacting Maine’s lakes and streams, 
please refer to the following organizations and websites.   
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